THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

15 July 1953

PERSONAL
Dear Mrs. Deakins:

Thanks for your note of the 13th. I cer-
tainly understand the friendliness which prompts
your forwarding the clippings.

I certainly hope that we will not have to
trouble you in the future, especially on your own
time, though I felt in this case it would be some-

thing that Mr. Carter would understand; and
therefore I took the liberty of calling.

Again, our thanks, and with every good wish.

Cordially,
o

ROBERT L. %Z
Lt. Colone#d] TC

Military Aide to the President

Mrs. Katrine Deakins
Secretary to Mr. Carter
Fort Worth Star-Telegram
Fort Worth, Texas




